

Monthly newsletter of the Wodonga Albury Camera Club Inc Reg # A 0013634 L

PO Box 46 Wodonga Victoria 3690

Web: www.waccfoto.com Email: secretary@waccfoto.com

JANUARY 2014

Vice Presidents: Mark Slater, Louise Peacock President: **David Willis**

Secretary: David Woolcock: secretary@waccfoto.com

Treasurer: Jill Hancock

Committee: Helen Bishop, Malcolm Godde, Melinda Marengo, Denise & John Organ, Brian Paatsch,

Garry Pearce, Susan Zimmer.

Editor: Paul Temple: camerart@yahoo.co.uk

'60 Years On: The History of the Wodonga Albury Camera Club'

The Wodonga / Wodonga Albury CC history booklet is now available. Suggest that you purchase a Diamond Jubilee mug, purchase a booklet, make yourself a nice tea or coffee and sit down and have a read. Check out what's been happening for the last 60 years! Printing largely made possible through an AlburyCity grant. We thank AlburyCity for their support.

Cost of the book only \$10.



Mount Carmel Christian School

In December David and Eric travelled to the Mount Carmel Christian School in Wodonga to give a presentation on the basic rules of Photography.

The Presentation was based around their requirement from a list of categories for photography that their students could choose from, for a combined school Convention / Competition in both Monochromatic and Colour sections:.

DIARY DATES

THURSDAY 9th JANUARY 2014

General Meeting:

7.30pm Panthers Sports Club

PRESENTER: TBA JUDGE: TBA

THURSDAY 23rd JANUARY 2014 Committee Meeting: 7pm at a venue TBA

THURSDAY 13th FEBRUARY 2014 **General Meeting:**

7.30pm @ Panthers Sports Club

JUDGE: TBA PRESENTER: TBA

SET-UP ROSTER FEBRUARY

DAVID WOOLCOCK BERNIE ROSSER

Attendance Book.

Please sign the attendance book for insurance purposes.

COMPETITION NEWS

Entries for Club Competitions Size Restrictions

Please aware of the size restrictions for club (and other) competitions. **30 x 40cm**, including the matt, is the largest size for our club competition and for NEGV competitions.

Also, watch the thickness of your matted entries. 3mm is the maximum.

Please put a cardboard backing on your matted prints ... this will help to protect them from damage.

Competition Entry File Naming Convention e.g. Colour Prints, A Grade: 43~Title~CPA EDI, B Grade: 43~Title~EDIB

Club Competitions

- * January Entries due for the 'Creative' comp.

 The David Tilley Trophy
- * February Entries due for the 'Open' comp.
- * March Entries due for the 'Nature' comp.

The Pelican Award

- * April Entries due for the **EDI/Print of the Year'** comp.
- * May Entries due for the 'Reflections' comp.

Other Competitions

"The camera is an instrument that teaches people how to see without a camera."

— Dorothea Lange

The December Meeting

A great attendance once again for the night, and what a fun night it was. A great meal and table layout from the Panthers for those members attending our Christmas meal.

Both of **Melinda's** segments were interesting and well received. Her poem on her early childhood tragedy was superbly written and delivered.

Debbie Shepherd was presented with a *Certificate of Appreciation* for her Albury Show work for the club

Diamond Jubilee Souvenir Mug

A limited edition souvenir mug is still available for purchase. At only \$10 each, they are a bargain. Only a few left so be quick if you want one.

Wanted - Presenters for 2014

Do you know somebody that would make a good presenter? If you do, or would like to be a presenter yourself, please contact a committee member and book a spot on the calendar.

OUTINGS and WORKSHOPS 2013/2014

On the drawing board:

1. Towong Cup 8th March 2014

Any suggestions for further outings or workshops should be addressed to the committee

EXHIBITIONS

- 1. 'Rolling Stone Magazine Covers' at the Albury Library Museum 14th December 2013 19th January 2014
- 2. 'Wild and Remote' Photography by Richard Green. At Wangaratta Art Gallery.
- 3. 'We Love Photography'. Photographs by members of the Albury Wodonga Photography Face book Group. At GIGS Gallery Gateway Island Wodonga. Feb 25 - Mar 23

CLUB EQUIPMENT FOR LOAN

The Spyder Pro 2 colour calibration unit and the Logan matt cutter are available for members to borrow.

A \$20 deposit is required and this will be returned on the safe return of the equipment. If one of the club's team is required to calibrate your computer with the Spyder, the first calibration will be by donation of \$20 to the club.

FOR SALE SELL, SWAP or TRADE

Your add could be here FREE! Contact the Editor.

OUR SPONSORS:





Kerry & Leighton Weymouth